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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

July 31, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant and Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Operator.  
The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Emberley current happenings within the Water and Sewer departments.  Mr. Emberley updated the Selectmen on a meeting he had with Rob Hitchcock of SVE Associates.  Mr. Emberley advised the Selectmen the Town has been pre-approved for the 2017 Drinking Water grant from NH DES.  This grant would allow the Town to borrow up to $1,200,000 dollars at zero interest.  Mr. Emberley informed the Selectmen of his resignation.  He will be taking a job with NH DES and will work with the Town until the end of August.  Mr. Emberley left at 7:10 P.M.
Chairman Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded to approve the Cross-Connection/Backflow Ordinance as drafted and presented at the Public Hearing, held July 11, 2017.  Vote to approve was unanimous.

The Selectmen reviewed applications for the position of Administrative Assistant.  Interviews will be scheduled for this week and next week.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed Pole Placement Documents from Eversource.  

The Selectmen reviewed SB 38 and the allocation to the Town.  

The Selectmen discussed three bids for the Town Assessing that had been submitted.  

Chairman Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded to award the Assessing proposal from Commerford Nieder Perkins, LLC for the years of 2018 – 2021.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 7/24/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $9,434.00. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,437.05; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $912.17, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,768.74. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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